Republic uf tht Philippines

Bepartment of Education
REGION XI
_ SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DIGOS CITY
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

SGOD-2025-
To : Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
SGOD & CID Chiefs
Public Schools District Supervisors Concerned
Public Secondary School Heads of Balabag NHS & Soong NHS
All Others Concerned
Subject : YOUTH DEVELOPMENT SESSION FOR 4Ps YOUTH
BENEFICIARIES
Date ; September 26, 2025

This has reference to the attached communication from the City Link/PDO II
Remelda S. Somobay of the Department of Social Welfare and Development (DSWD).

The field is hereby informed that the DSWD will conduct Youth Development
Session for Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program (4Ps) Youth beneficiaries of
Balabag National High School on September 29, 2025 at 1:00 p.m. and Soong
National High School on September 30, 2025 at 9:00 a.m..

Sessions will focus on the critical issue of “Online Sexual and Exploitation of
Children (OSAEC) and Children’s Rights.”

Relevant details and other information are found in the enclosure.

Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.
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MELANIE P. ESTACIO, PhD, CESO VI
School Division Superintendent
Digos City, Davao del Sur

The Department of Social Welfare and Development (DSWD) will conduct a Youth
Development Session for Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program (4Ps) Youth beneficiaries,
focusing on the critical issue of “Online Sexual Abuse and Exploitation of Children (OSAEC)
and Children’s Rights.”

The sessions are scheduled as follows:

@ Balabag National High School — September 29, 2025, at 1:00 PM
Soong National High School — September 30, 2025, at 9: 00 AM

This initiative aims to raise awareness among young people about the dangers of online
sexual abuse and exploitation. Through informative discussions and interactive activities,
participants will be empowered to practice safe and responsible online behavior. The
sessions will also provide essential information on agencies and support systems where
youth can seek help in cases of emergencies or threats related to OSAEC.

Moreover, this activity seeks to strengthen the partnership between the Department of
Education (DepEd), through Balabag National High School and Soong National High Schools,
and the DSWD, fostering collaboration in protecting and empowering the youth.

We kindly seek your support and approval for the conduct of this activity at your school on
the date indicated above.

Thank you very much for your continued partnership in advancing the welfare of our
children and youth.

Respectfully yours,

REMELDA'S. SOMOBAY
City Link/PBO I
Department of Social Welfare and Development
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DSWD Field Office XI, R. Magsaysay Avenue corner Suazo Street, Davao City
Email: fol 1@dswd.gov.ph Tel. No./Telefax: (082) 227-1964
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